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CHESS FOR SCHOOLS UPDATE – REPORT BY CEO CHRIS MAJER

Progress on Delivery of Free Chess Sets and Boards / Holloid Plastics

Firstly, I would stress that Holloid Plastics and in particular their Executive Chairman, Henning von Spreckelsen, remain committed to the scheme – this was reconfirmed at our most recent meeting held on September 7th.  There is a signed Memorandum of Understanding between the ECF and Holloid Plastics covering the manufacture and distribution of the sets. Details of the Holloid Plastics role in the scheme can be found at http://www.holloid-plastics.co.uk/desktop/main.aspx?pid=12). Each school that has registered with the ECF will receive 10 sets and boards; to date some 8,000 schools have registered.
  The sets and boards are supplied in a box.  Holloid Plastics manufactures the box and the sets; and buys in the boards.  Holloid Plastics has bought 100,000 boards and has them in stock.  The boards are roll-up and the intention is for the schools to modify them by attaching them to a base.  Examples of how to do this are on the Holloid Plastics website. A box of sets and sample board will be on display at the Council meeting. 

Holloid Plastics have not as yet manufactured any further sets beyond the first batch of 500.  There are two reasons for this:  

· Primarily, the problem of storage:  Holloid Plastics have limited storage space at their site and their normal practice is for completed products to be shipped out promptly.  Therefore, Holloid Plastics wish to manufacture sets only when they can be delivered.  Note that production also has to be phased in with their orders in a sensible way.

· Secondarily, for green issue reasons Holloid Plastics want to utilise recycled plastic for the sets whenever this is possible.  When it is not possible to obtain material destined for recycling, new material will be used.

Back in April the plan was to invite schools to launch events at which they would collect their sets and boards.  In June and July three trial launches were conducted.  For one launch 5 Schools out of 10 who had accepted the invitation attended and for another 10 out of 25.  It has been concluded that this method of distribution is not viable.  As a next step it is intended to try to distribute the sets via LEAs.  A pilot exercise with a single LEA (about 100-150 schools) will be carried out shortly with Holloid Plastics delivering the sets to the LEA distribution centre.  Once this exercise has been successfully completed, discussions on distribution will be held with other LEAs followed by a press release from Holloid Plastics outlining the distribution plans.  A national press campaign will also take place around this time to raise the profile of the project across the country.

In conclusion, the project is continuing, albeit more slowly than hoped.  It is important to recognise how big an undertaking this is for Holloid Plastics and their generosity in undertaking it. A successful Chess for Schools project is of great importance for the future of English chess. It is thanks to Holloid Plastics that we have this opportunity.

 Support Package

Progress has been made on the ECF’s support package for schools including:

· A Teaching DVD and book.  This is ready for sale we have approximately 2,000 DVDs in stock.

· On line Certificate of Merit (CoM).  A pilot exercise with a few schools will be conducted as a final test before the CoM site is declared live and the support package goes on sale.

· Other miscellaneous items (e.g. a booklet on how to set up a school chess club) are available.

· The ‘Right Moves’ magazine will be provided as part of the package
. 

Academies

No progress has been made on setting up chess academies.  

Manager of Chess For Schools

The post of Manager of Chess for Schools was advertised in May 2009.  To date no one has applied.  Once a suitable volunteer has been found it is intended that the Junior Director will take over overall responsibility for the project.  In the interim responsibility for the project has remained with the CEO. The lack of dedicated officer for this important area is undoubtedly hindering progress.  

Loan from John Robinson Trust

In July 2008 at the ECF SGM it was agreed that the ECF could borrow up to £100,000 for the Chess for Schools project from the John Robinson Trust paying interest on the loan.  To date the ECF has borrowed £20,000.  This money has funded development of the support package, which at the time of writing is almost ready to be offered for sale.  Thus a significant amount of money has effectively gone into stock.  Sales of the support package and the Certificate Of Merit should enable the loan to be repaid.   The loan has also been used to pay for a member of staff dedicated to the Chess for Schools project.  
� Looking beyond the next year, a long-term objective remains to get sets in every school in the country.


� In future the ‘Right Moves’ will be funded from sales of the support package rather than from the Junior Chess budget; meeting an objective in the Annual Business Plan.   









